
Melissa Henshaw

From: Doug Osborne <dosborne@sitI<ahospital.org>

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 1:49 PM

To: Melissa Henshaw

Subject: ril reapply

Hello Melissa,

I got your letter in the mail about my term being up. l"ll apply again. This is a something for the packet/application.

Dear Assembly,

I am applying for a seat on the Health Needs and Human Services Commission. Since February of 2015 I've served on
this commission and enjoyed my time with this group. ! believe firmly that individuals, groups and whole communities

do best when they working towards optimal health and well-being. A little about my background:

I graduated from Colorado State University with a Bachelor in Social Work in 1995 and then came to Alaska as a VISTA
volunteer. I worked as the Violence Free Schools project coordinator at WISH a Domestic Violence shelter in Ketchikan

for 3 years and then spent a year teaching in Japan. I came back to Alaska, got married, and went to Alaska Pacific

University In Anchorage for graduate school where I studied Health Education. My lovely wife Jami and I decided to pick
a good place to live and then find jobs. We decided that Sitka had the right mix of great things and moved here in 2003.

From 2003-2014 I worked as a Health Educator IV for the Health Promotion Department at SEARHC. I've gotten trained

and certified as a: a League of American Bicyclist - League Certified trainer, tobacco cessation counselor, and a holistic

stress management trainer (My mentor in that important area is Brian Luke Seaward

Ph.D. http://brianlukeseaward.net). Over the years I participated in numerous trainings in Injury Prevention, coalition

building, Public Health Planning, facilitation, and more. I was also an adjunct professor and co-taught the Community
Wellness Advocates training program for para professionals at UAS-Sitka Campus.

During my decade in the Health Promotion department at SEARHC I was able to work with folks all over Southeast
Alaska doing a wide variety of activities including program planning and evaluation. For the past eleven years I've had
the good fortune to have worked with the people from all over town on the Sitka Health Summit which is where great
ideas get turned into goals. The Choose Respect mural, the Farmers Market, the award winning Fish to Schools Project,
the Community Playground, and bike project that led to Sitka being the first community in Alaska to receive the Bicycle
Friendly Community award all started as ideas at the Summit.

Since January of 2015 I have worked as the director of Health Promotion at the Sitka Community Hospital.

Thanks for your consideration and continued service to Sitka,

Doug

Doug Osborne M.A.

Sitka Community Hospital

Director of Health Promotion

209 Moller Avenue

(907) 747-0373






